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To General Douglas MacArthur

March 10, 1944   Radio No. 5073   Washington, D.C.

Secret

Personal for MacArthur from Marshall.

Admiral King has formally called my attention to the communique of March 1st from your headquarters in which reference is made to the uniting of the Southwest Pacific area and the South Pacific area, as follows:  "were united under General MacArthur's command" on June 29th [26th], 1943.  The communique evidently was intended to refer to the placement of the operations of both the Southwest Pacific and South Pacific forces under your direction, rather than the consolidation of the South and Southwest Pacific commands.  I have so assured Admiral King.1
Document Copy Text Source:  Records of the War Department General and Special Staffs (RG 165), Records of the Operations Division (OPD), Top Secret Message File CM-OUT-4080, National Archives and Records Administration, College Park, Maryland.

Document Format:  Typed radio message.

1. On March 3, 1944, Admiral Ernest J. King brought a March 1 communiqué, "which has been given wide publicity," to Marshall's attention.  The communiqué announced the landing in the Admiralty Islands.  "This marks a final stage in the great swing move pivoting on New Guinea, which has been the basic purpose of operations initiated June 26, 1943, when the Southwest Pacific and South Pacific were united under General MacArthur's command.”  King had notified the chief of staff "in view of the obvious need for correcting the statement, which bears on a matter that has been the subject of discussion in the press." (King Memorandum for General Marshall, March 3, 1944, GCMRL/G. C. Marshall Papers [Pentagon Office, Selected]; New York Times, March 1, 1944, p. 2, and March 2, p. 8.)  Marshall sent a copy of this message for MacArthur, "calling his attention to this error," to Admiral King. (Marshall Memorandum for Admiral King, March 10, 1944, GCMRL/G. C. Marshall Papers [Pentagon Office, Selected].)
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